
DURANGO WEST ilETROPOLiTAN DISTRICT N©= 1
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

REGULAR MEETING December 4, 2024

Call to Order: Meeting called to order by Melissa at 6:33pm, 2nd by Jeanne.

Board Present: Melissa Schneider, Tom Phelps, Jeanne Matthews, Jordan Groetken, Joel Peterson.

Staff/Reps Present: Janet Anderson, Brian Davies, Kathy Phelps, Mike Roussm.

No visitors were present.

Minutes: October 8 and November 20 minutes were approved by motion from Tom, 2nd by Melissa.
Joel Peterson abstained on October 8 approval due to his absence that meeting.

Heavv Equipment: Janet and Brian shared information on equipment because several 0% financing
packages have been presented to Janet over the past couple of months. Janet established a
relationship with the Case dealer in 201 1 when the District purchased a 1994 backhoe from them.
A long-term employee at Case knows the District is always interested in looking at options and has
a continual need for equipment. Prior boards have continually moved the District to doing more
operations and repairs in-house because they believe it is the most economical; however, there are
also high costs to setting up and maintaining in-house personnel and equipment. Using outside
contractors to plow can easily cost $75,000 forjust one season. Ithas proven to be cheaper to plow
in house, especially in in larger years. In less than average years, it would probably cost less to use
an outside contractor but Durango struggles in general with having enough laborers and quality
construction companies. The District is small but is a difficult subdivision to plow due to
congestion and too many vehicles, trailers, campers, etc. The biggest negative of contracting out is
that even the best will be slower to respond and having services on site provides the best service.
Building familiarity with residents, properties, drainage, melting patterns all comes into play and
makes a huge difference in residents' satisfaction., which is the general idea and goal of what the
board and staff want to accomplish. With this in mind, investing in new equipment is necessary if
we continue to offer in house services.

The board decided because major road work is needed in the near future, staff should keep options
open but advised prices are not going to substantially change in the next few months and Brian
should in the meanwhile seriously start driving different test equipment and continuing to research.
They are open to looking at purchasing but don't think anything needs to be decided this season.
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